Friends of Bealings School

Meeting Minutes

Friday January 16th 2015
Venue: Bealings School, year 5/6 classroom
Time: 3:20pm

Present: Emma Barton (EB), Imogene   , Sam Simpson (SS), Diener Hibble, Heather Chandler, Jos Saunders (JS), Cathy Lawson (CL), Catherine Beresford (CB), Rachel Maitland (RM).

Arrived 3.40pm: Joy Lowe and Duncan Bathgate

Apologies: Deborah Lait; Elizabeth Mansfield.
Welcome

Approval of previous minutes:Done
1. Update  of Calendar 
Binding error has been sorted with £50 donation, copies redone and last years prices honoured rather than this years. Ordered 130 and sold 128 with some to sponsors as thank you. Thank you to Sam and strawberry mountain photographer for quality and content of calendars. Will start early in September this year. 6 outstanding payments from sponsors to be sorted by heather. Lots of people haven’t collected their duplicate copies.

2. Quiz Night
Looking at Playford hall and date Saturday 21st march, organise a bar and pay licence and providing nibbles.

Action: Catherine to get advert in local news and paper and organise event/booking. Cathy Lawson to help.

3. Update on progress of previous actions for 20’s plenty meeting
Next Friday at 7.30pm, 23rd of January. Local councillor attending and hopefully district councillor. There is no pot at the moment for road safety. £120,000 for path and £8,000 for a twenty is plenty sign. Parish council have said that school can produce their own posters and put up but have to find locations. East Anglian press have been contacted by heather and press release sent out. No money so media attention needed. Parish have ordered 20 plenty stickers on wheelie bins which will be given out at end of meeting on the 23rd. Also problem still with pick up and drop off. 
Action: letter needs to go out from Parish and School and FOBS and Police about parking. Also possible solution is that local residents could rent out their parking spaces to parents
4. Review of Christmas Fair 
Thank you for fair to Rachel as it was a great success. Only problem was with grotto being in year 5/6 room- a bit far away and empty. A lot of presents left in the Grotto, only half sold. Could look at possibility of bags of sweets. Fair made £500 but not sure about profit – could be £400. Hopefully it will run better next year with lessons learnt. Face painting and biscuits were slower. Maybe look at different day to do it to involve more parents and kids.

5. Progress of tiles for extension wall
Suffolk county council have been asked to replenish the field and remove old play equipment. No money for wall so will have to do it privately. Will have to find some one with liability insurance.
6. AOB

families can have the option to make a donation to the school fund. Just giving site could be used for this. Also 100 club could work but need willing volunteer to run it Duncan to sell 100 numbers- Once a month the balls can be picked out. For agenda for next meeting.

Action: heather to drop an email to Cheryl Mcnay about DVD’s of Christmas show. 

Diener to organise bags2 school instead of heather as she has step down. 

Easyfundraising: Cathy Lawson to take up the mantle for this from heather.
